Pembroke Meadows Civic League
General Membership Meeting

May 16, 2019

Kate called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. She introduced Officer Treadway, who presented information
before the civic league regarding the importance of neighbors reporting suspicious activity. He gave the
non-emergency number 385-5000 and his office number 385-2703. A discussion was held regarding the
park not being well lit and the shots that people reported hearing from there one night. This was
investigated and they were unable to recover evidence. Another area of concern was cars speeding on
Pembroke Boulevard and other streets and putting in speed tables was suggested. Officer Treadway
said this process has to be started through the Traffic and Engineering Department. He was also
guestioned about the ordinances regarding golf carts being driven on residential streets. He said he
would check out the regulations regarding this. He also stated a survey is being sent out by the city to
residents for their input.

The next guest was Chris Graves from Public Utilities who gave a presentation on the Pembroke
Meadows/Shores water and sewer line replacement. Phase One will be north of Pembroke Boulevard,
start in September and take 2 years. When this is completed, Phase Two will start. There will be traffic
disruptions, lane closures and detours but access to driveways will be maintained. Residents will be
notified of shutoffs, etc. The sewer lines will probably be done first. Chris gave his phone number 385-
4967 and email address chgraves@vbgov.com

Treasurer’s Report

Mike gave the Treasurer’s report as of 4/30/2019:

Business Money Market $43,106.68
Civic League Checking 7,646.58
Savings CD 35,349.17
Total Assets $86,102.43

There were no liabilities

Mike mentioned that the amount will go down by $18,000 due to pool expenses. The pool will open
Memorial Day Weekend.

Movie Night — 49 tickets were given

Easter Egg Hunt — There was a good turnout at the Easter Egg Hunt.



General Discussion:

The Civic League will begin the process of writing a letter to request a speed table. Part of the process is
that 75% of the residents agree to it. If approved, the speed table would generate a $200 fine for
speeding over it. Officer Treadway mentioned that the Civic League could complete a form requesting
an officer to run radar or a planned patrol if they are not too busy. Also, the Civic League could ask that
the park be controlled at night if possible. A motion was made to write a letter to Public Works
Engineering to start the process for the speed table and it was seconded.

There will be a newsletter in July.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm and refreshments were served.



